
COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

THURSDAY 5 JUNE 2008 AT 10.00AM

PRESENT:
Councillors Boaden, Mrs Bradley, Farmer (P), Mrs Fisher, Hendry, Mrs Mallinson, Mrs Riddle and Mrs Robson


COS.65/08
APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN

Nominations for a Chairman for this meeting were invited.  

It was moved and seconded that Councillor Farmer be appointed as Chairman.  

It was further moved and seconded that Councillor Hendry be appointed as Chairman.

Following voting thereon the votes were tied and there was no casting vote.

Members were asked to consider suspending Council Procedure Rule 7.2 to allow the meeting to proceed without a Chairman but with an Officer leading the meeting.  This resulted in a further tied vote.

Discussion arose, during which Members raised the following comments:

· If the meeting did not go ahead it would be a waste of Members’ and Officers’ time.

· It was inappropriate for an officer to Chair a Scrutiny meeting and would be unacceptable.

· The meeting should go ahead and not be delayed

· The meeting should not go ahead as it was the democratic principle of scrutiny,  there was no opportunity to scrutinise or to hold the Executive to account if the same party was making the decisions and scrutinising the decisions

· The Chairs had always been split between the three groups and this year was to be the same.  The Leaders of the Groups met regarding Chairman and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny was offered to the Labour Group.

In response the Leader of the Labour Group stated that no such offer had been made.

As a result of the tied votes, the items of business for this meeting were not dealt with and the meeting was closed.

The meeting ended at 10.05am


